CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

March 10, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Gutting
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Controller Fenwick, Deputy Police Chief Bigsbee, Fire Chief Batalis and Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on February 25, 2016. The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None 
NEW BUSINESS:  Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve 2016 polling site contracts for Fire Station #37 at 4902 N. German Church Road and Fire Station #39 at 4751 N. Richardt Street. The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Fire Chief Batalis said the contract with Municipal Emergency Services, Inc. (MES) must be advertised before it can be approved.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to give Fire Chief Batalis approval to advertise for the disposal of the Posi check machine.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Mr. Forcum moved to approve a temporary lease extension agreement between the City of Lawrence and the Oaklandon Christian Church, Incorporated for real estate located at 6477 Oaklandon Road.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony requested approval of contracts for janitorial services at the Lawrence Government Center located at 9001 E. 59th Street with Goodwill Industries of Central Indiana and Sweeney Commercial Maintenance Services, Inc.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contracts.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS:  Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony gave an update on the switching of offices between DPW and the Controller’s Office on March 11, 2016.
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:24 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                              Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
